

# Los Angeles County Office of Education

Serving Students = Supporting Communities = Leading Educators

Debra Duardo, M.S.W., Ed.D. Superintendent

January 14, 2021

Los Angeles County Board of Education

James Cross President

Monte E. Perez Vice President

Douglas R. Boyd

Betty Forrester

Alex Johnson

Ellen Rosenberg

Thomas A. Saenz

Mr. William A. Hinz, Board President Lowell Joint School District 11019 Valley Home Avenue Whittier, CA 90603-3098

Dear Mr. Hinz:

Under Education Code (EC) Section 42131, the Los Angeles County Superintendent of Schools (County Superintendent) has completed our review of the Lowell Joint School District's (District) 2020-21 First Interim Report. Our analysis of the data provided indicates that the District should be able to meet its financial obligations for the current fiscal year and subsequent two fiscal years. We therefore concur with the District's positive certification and offer our comments and concerns

#### **DEFICIT SPENDING**

The District's First Interim Report projects an operating deficit of approximately \$281,000, representing 1.1 percent of the District's Unrestricted General Fund projected expenditures and other outgo for fiscal year 2021-22. The District's projected deficit spending increases to approximately \$1.7 million, or 6.1 percent, for 2022-23. While the District continues to maintain the required level of reserves, this level of deficit spending should be recognized and monitored so it remains manageable.

#### **CASH FLOW**

As indicated in our memorandum entitled "2020-21 Updated Enacted Budget Guidance," dated July 21, 2020, the Enacted Budget includes significant principal apportionment payment deferrals from 2020-21 to 2021-22. The estimated effects of these deferrals on the principal apportionment schedule for February 2021 through June 2021 are as follows:

- 53 percent from February 2021 to November 2021
- 82 percent from March 2021 to October 2021
- 82 percent from April 2021 to September 2021
- 82 percent from May 2021 to August 2021
- 100 percent from June 2021 to July 2021

Mr. William A. Hinz, Board President Lowell Joint School District January 14, 2021 Page 2

The scheduled payment deferrals will have a significant negative impact on district cash flows, and if not addressed, may cause disruptions in districts' ability to meet their financial obligations and/or cash reserve requirements for 2020-21. We have noted that the District's First Interim cash flow projections reflect the scheduled payment deferrals while indicating sufficient ending cash balances for the remaining periods in 2020-21. We request that districts continue to monitor its cash flow projections on a monthly basis and submit updated projections with the 2020-21 Second Interim Report, due to our office by March 17, 2021.

### **BUDGET OVERVIEW FOR PARENTS**

Senate Bill 98 requires that all districts local Governing Board adopt and submit the Budget Overview for Parents (BOP) on or before December 15, 2020. While the BOP does not require approval by the County Superintendent, it should align with the District's First Interim Report.

The County Superintendent has received the District's BOP as submitted and will continue to work with the District to ensure alignment with the First Interim Report, the Learning Continuity Plan (LCP) and the 2019-20 Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP). The District is advised that they will be required to provide detailed information in the upcoming Annual Update to document their implementation of this year's LCP and the 2019-20 LCAP. Ensuring that the BOP aligns to these plans will position the District to address the sections required in the Annual Update, to be submitted with the 2021-22 LCAP to the County Superintendent by July 1, 2021, and which requires approval by the County Superintendent.

As a reminder, districts Supplemental and Concentration (S&C) grant funding is included in the Local Control Funding Formula to increase and/or improve services to low-income, English learner and foster youth student populations. To properly serve these targeted student groups who generated the funding, it is expected that S&C grant dollars be fully expended each fiscal year.

#### **CONCLUSION**

Thank you for providing documentation that supports the District's 2020-21 First Interim Report's positive certification. The multiyear projections, with narrative and assumptions, were helpful in our analysis and verifying the District's financial condition. The information provided reflects the District's financial position and assumptions as of October 31, 2020, and further adjustments will be made during the year as additional data becomes available.

We express our appreciation to the District staff for their cooperation during our review. If our office may be of further assistance, please call me at (562) 922-6802.

Mr. William A. Hinz, Board President Lowell Joint School District January 14, 2021 Page 3

## Sincerely,

# Michael Jamshidi

Michael Jamshidi (Jan 14, 2021 09:19 PST)

Michael Jamshidi Business Services Consultant Business Advisory Services

### MJ:vb

cc: Jim Coombs, Superintendent
Andrea Reynolds, Assistant Superintendent, Administrative Services
Patricia Smith, Los Angeles County Office of Education (LACOE)
Art Cunha, Ed.D., LACOE
Octavio Castelo, LACOE
Jeff Young, LACOE
Jennifer Kirk, LACOE
Nkeiruka Benson, LACOE
Dina Wilson, LACOE